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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION IV-A CALABARZON
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BATANGAS

24 Sep 2025
DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No.542, s. 2025

CANCELLATION OF THE 2025 DIVISION SCHOOLS PRESS CONFERENCE
(DSPC) DUE TO TYPHOON OPONG

TO 2 Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
Chief, Curriculum Implementation (CID)
OIC-Chief, School Governance and Operations Division (SGOD)
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Public Elementary & Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. In line with the latest advisory issued by the Philippine Atmospheric,
Geophysical and Astronomical Services Administration (PAGASA) regarding Typhoon
Opong, please be informed that the 2025 DSPC on September 25-27, 2025, has been
cancelled.

2: This is to ensure the safety and welfare of all campus journalists, school paper
advisers, contest administrators, support staff and other personnel involved in the
activity.

3 The new schedule of the 2025 DSPC will be released in a separate issuance.

4, Immediate dissemination and of strict compliance of this memorandum are
earnestly desired.
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Encl. As stated
Reference: Republic Act (RA) No. 7079, Campus Journalism Act of 1991
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